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Covid, Loons, and Community

The Loon Preservation Committee’s 45th year of work to 
recover New Hampshire’s loon population will surely be 

one to remember.  The Covid-19 virus has changed every part 
of that work: our field biologists were trained remotely this 
year, by Zoom meeting instead of in person; as of this writing 
The Loon Center remains closed, although we are ready to 
open, safely, when it’s safe to do so (I hope by the time you 
read this); we are limiting personal contact between our bi-
ologists and volunteers, though it pains us because we value 
the information and help and kindness they give our staff in 
the field; and we are struggling to limit the financial and mis-
sion impacts of cancelling presentations and public events, 
including our Summer Extravaganza and Loon Festival.   
     And of course the challenges facing loons have not 
changed, except perhaps to become exacerbated by Covid-19.  
New Hampshire fishing license sales are booming, and that 
means a lot of dusty tackleboxes – still full of old, now illegal 
lead fishing tackle – are being dug out of garages and their 
contents put on lines and into the water.  Some of those lead 
sinkers and jigs will end up in our loons this summer, and 
that oversight will be lethal for those birds.  Other people are 
flooding onto our lakes just to enjoy a distraction from the 
news and rediscover the simple joys of a life lived close to 
nature – a wonderful trend, to be sure, but also one that will 
mean more conflicts between people and the nature they are 
observing.  Social distancing is not just for us – leave some 
space for the loons as well.  Add to this mid-90s temperatures 
already in May and June, and the increasing prevalence of the 
loons’own novel pathogen, Avian Malaria (not unrelated to 
those high temperatures) and it promises to be a tough year 
for loons as well as for people.
     LPC’s goals have not changed with this new reality.  Our 
biologists are on the lakes, counting loons, finding and pro-
tecting nests, and even providing new nesting places in the 
form of loon rafts.  We are continuing to educate, now relying 
more on our new and expanded website, other social media, 
and our Loon Cam, and leaving a little more space between 
us and those we meet on the lakes.  Our expanded Lead 
Tackle Buyback Program is full steam ahead, recognizing that 
it will be a challenging year to keep lead out of our loons.  
Everything is just a little harder and takes a little longer in 
this new world.
     I’ve seen and been amazed by loons navigating rough 
ocean swells with ease and grace.  There is a lesson there for 
us: you have to roll with things.  We are coming together once 
again this year, as in years past, to make sure it is a good year 
for loons – if in slightly different ways than in those other 
years.  And that feels like community, rather than social isola-
tion, to me.
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Loon rescues and recoveries last 
winter and spring came at a 

predictable pace compared with 
the previous five years (see Figure 
1), and ran the gamut of causes 
and outcomes.  In mid-November 
a hunting party in Stark found a 
juvenile loon where it had crash-
landed on a wooded hillside, far 
from water.  After a brief reha-
bilitation, this loon was released 
at Odiorne Point in Rye, NH.  In 
December LPC staff responded 
to iced-in loons on Lake Francis, 
Merrymeeting, and Pawtuckaway 
Lakes, but an actual over-the-ice 
rescue was only necessary on 
Lovell Lake in Wakefield.  There, 
a juvenile was rescued and re-
leased on the coast the same day. 
     Migration and winter molt are 
a double-whammy in the loon’s 
annual cycle, and in February 
members of the public and NH 
Fish and Game staff rescued two 
diseased and emaciated adult 
loons on the coast that did not 
survive rehabilitation.  In March, 
as New Hampshire entered the 
pandemic shutdown, a Massa-
chusetts family hunkered down 
in Holderness discovered the 
remains of a banded loon along 
the shoreline of White Oak Pond. 
This was the breeding male from 
the pond, who must have per-
ished several months earlier as the 
ice came in.  The skeletal remains 
won’t tell us much, but we may 
at least be able to rule out lead 
poisoning by measuring bone lead 
levels.  The month of May saw 
one final case from the coast.  Ex-
actly a year after rescuing a loon 
in the salt marsh near his home, 
Rye resident Bob Valley rescued 
another loon from the same 
marsh, this one a banded male 
from Aziscohos Lake in western 
Maine that was emaciated and 
suffering from infection, and 

unfortunately did not survive. 
     Cases later in the spring reflect-
ed the loon-on-loon and fishing 
tackle ingestion and entanglement 
that are primary problems on 
freshwater lakes.  For example, on 
Merrymeeting 
Lake in early 
May a badly 
tangled loon 
was rescued, 
treated, and 
released.  A 
month later, a 
second loon on 
Merrymeeting, 
the breeding 
male, lost his 
territory and 
nest in what 
lake residents 
described as 
an epic loon 
fight.  After a 
few days with 
rehabilitator 

Maria Colby he was released on 
an unoccupied lake nearby.  NH 
Fish and Game’s Powder Mill 
Hatchery served as an impromptu 
loon Emergency Room/triage 
                          continued on page 4 

Winter/Spring Rescues and Mortalities Run the Gamut
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Figure 1. Live loon rescues in New Hampshire per month (average, 2015-
2019). Winter/spring 2019-2020 saw one juvenile each in November and 
December, two adults in March, two adults in May, and three adults and two 
juveniles (chicks) in June, to date.

Veterinary staff at Capital Area Veterinary Emergency 
Services (CAVES) work to remove a fish hook from a loon 
rescued on Merrymeeting Lake in May.



- 4 -

location for both Merrymeeting 
rescues, and we thank the staff for 
their help. 
     Two other June rescues were 
less fortunate.  A male loon breed-
ing for the last 13 years on Massa-
besic Lake died shortly after re-
scue, debilitated by infection from 
an ingested fishing hook.  Non-
lead tackle can usually pass 
through the loon without harm, 
breaking down in the same way 
that fish bones do, but in this case 
the hook caused problems.  LPC 
staff and volunteers also rescued a 
nesting female loon on Bow Lake 
in early June with a badly broken 
wing, requiring euthanasia.  A 
broken wing is an unusual injury 
in loons and there was little evi-
dence of other trauma, leaving the 
cause uncertain. 
     Also in the first half of June, 
two male loons, both in the midst 
of nesting attempts, were recov-
ered as mortalities from Lower 
Suncook Lake in Barnstead and 

continued from page 3

CAVES veterinarian, Dr. Allison Darby, releases an adult loon with LPC 
biologist, John Cooley, on Merrymeeting (above) in May, and a second adult 
loon from Merrymeeting Lake with LPC Seacoast field biologist, Olivia For-
tuna, on nearby Brindle Pond (below) in early June.

Rapid River, on Lake Umbagog.  
Examination of the Umbagog loon 
is pending, but the Lower Sun-
cook loon died from internal in-
juries likely sustained in a ter-
ritorial fight.  Cases at this time 
of year have always reflected the 
fall-out from territorial contests. 
Over the winter we turned up 
a newsletter article in The Loon 
Center archives from the mid-
1980s on loon territorial aggres-
sion that covered several recent 
cases at the time, but could just 
as well have been written about 
the loon-on-loon mortalities and 
injuries we saw this spring. 
     By June, rescue cases began 
to include loon chicks, as well as 
adults.  On Pawtuckaway Lake, 
where a kayaker discovered a lost 
one- or two-day old loon chick, 
LPC’s Seacoast field biologist, Ol-
ivia Fortuna, located the parents 
and reunited the family, and a 
few hours after being rescued the 
chick was safely fed and riding on 

a parent loon’s back.  
     In total, at the time of this writ-
ing, nine loons have been rescued 
and six have been recovered as 
mortalities in 2020.  Three of the 
nine rescues have been successful-
ly released, and one rescued loon 
chick remains with a rehabilita-
tor.  While every rescue case faces 
these long odds—roughly a one-
in-three chance of successful re-
lease—we know from the survival 
and return of rescued loons from 
previous years that the effort is a 
worthwhile part of LPC’s mission 
to recover a healthy population of 
breeding loons throughout New 
Hampshire.  We are also heart-
ened by the fact that, although 
necropsy and analysis are still 
pending for a few cases, in a busy 
spring of rescues and mortalities 
there have been no indications of 
lead poisoning at the time of this 
writing.  With most of the 2020 
season still to come, we already 
owe many thanks to the dedicated 
network of rehabilitators and vet-
erinarians who handle and treat 
injured loons in New Hampshire, 
especially, in recent cases, the 
staff at Capital Area Veterinary 
Emergency Services (CAVES) and 
Wings of the Dawn/Maria Colby. 

                                  ~John H. Cooley
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“Shot through the heart/and you’re 
to blame/darlin’, you give love a bad 
name.” ~Bon Jovi

Loons, not love, got the bad rap 
in a new twist on the eagle-

loon dramas that are more and 
more common on New England 
lakes.  Recent press featured the 
story of a bold loon who was 
the culprit in the death of an 
adult bald eagle found last July 
on Highland Lake in Bridgton, 
Maine.  Discovered by local 
naturalist and photographer, Nat 
Woodruff, and collected by Maine 
game warden, Neal Sykes, the 
dead eagle was necropsied at a 
federal laboratory over the winter 
in consultation with loon expert 
Dr. Mark Pokras, and the exami-
nation revealed a fatal injury to 

the heart that matched the same 
stabbing puncture wound familiar 
in loon territorial battles. Con-
firmation also came from a dead 
loon chick found near the eagle, 
with talon injuries: a defending 
loon parent had killed the ma-
rauding eagle.  Maine state biolo-
gist, Danielle D’Auria, arranged 
the necropsy and chronicled the 
results in a blog post this spring 
that was picked up by news 
sources around the world.  These 
chronicles used an image from 

Bow Lake (NH) of a different 
adult eagle circling above a loon, 
to illustrate the loon-eagle dynam-
ic.  In fact, this Bow Lake eagle 
was found dead near its nest this 
spring, killed by another eagle.  
As we follow these apex preda-

Shot Through the Heart
tors we get an ever-closer view of 
their not-so-tranquil co-existence. 
For both loons and eagles, it’s live 
by the sword, die by the sword…

                                 ~John H. Cooley

An encounter between a loon and an eagle on Bow Lake, NH (Jon 
Winslow photo); the deceased Highland Lake, ME, eagle prior to 
recovery and being examined by Maine game warden, Neal Sykes 
(Nat Woodruff photos).
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LEAD TACKLE

LEAD TACKLE

Those who have kept up with 
LPC’s Loon Cams over the 

years will remember the shock we 
all received last summer when, 
before it even had the chance to 
leave the nest, the chick hatched 
on Loon Cam 1 was snatched by 
a bald eagle.  For years, LPC has 
paid attention to New Hamp-
shire’s burgeoning bald eagle 
population and considered its 
impacts on our loons—last sum-
mer, LPC Senior Biologist, John 
Cooley, even collaborated with 
New Hampshire Audubon to 
publish a paper in the Wilson 
Journal of Ornithology about 
loon nesting success in relation to 
the location of bald eagle nests.  
That research discovered a small 
impact of nearby nesting eagles 
on loon breeding success – but the 
greatest threats to nesting loons 
remain those that are directly or 
indirectly related to humans.  
     LPC was created to help loons 
cope with unnatural threats 
posed by humans; however, in 
the presence of human-caused 
threats, natural threats such as the 
increasing eagle population is one 
more thing putting pressure on 
our already stressed loon popula-
tion.  The struggle between loons 
and eagles is an age-old battle.  
While loons can often hold their 
own against an eagle when they 
are in the water, a loon sitting on 
a nest is at a distinct disadvan-
tage.  On land, loons have very 
limited mobility, which means 
they are less able to fend off an 
eagle attempting to predate their 
eggs or newly-hatched chicks. 
To help loons nest successfully 
and reach the water with their 
chicks, where they have a fighting 
chance to protect them, we have, 
for many years, modified our nest 
rafts by adding a cover made of 
rigid lobster trap mesh covered 

with camouflage.  The covers help 
to conceal loon nests from avian 
predators and provide a physi-
cal barrier to prevent eagles from 
landing on nests.  The predation 
of the chick off of the natural nest 
at the Loon Cam site last year 
made us wonder if we could pro-
tect loons on natural nests from 
eagles as well.
     Before the Loon Cam loon 
pair began nesting this year, 
we reached out to our friends 
and colleagues doing work on 
behalf of loons in Washington 
State, Daniel Poleschook, Jr. and 
Virginia R. Poleschook.  Daniel 
and Virginia are well acquainted 
with the threat that eagles pose 
to loons—their study area in 
Washington is home to over 1,300 
nesting pairs of eagles and just 14 
loon pairs!  According to Dan, the 
rapid increase in Washington’s 
eagle population—from 100 nest-
ing pairs in 2005 to 1,334 nesting 
pairs in 2015— made it difficult 
for the local loon population to 
adapt quickly enough to prevent 
unprecedented losses of eggs and 

young due to eagle predation. 
Since 2006, Daniel and Virginia 
have used Natural Avian Guards 
(NAGs) to protect Washington 
loons and their nests from eagle 
predation.  NAGs are simple in 
construction—they consist of a 
series of small dead trees installed 
around the perimeter of the loon 
nest.  The trees are placed far 
enough apart that the adult loons 
can easily get on and off of the 
nest, but close enough together 
to block an eagle’s wingspan, 
preventing them from landing 
on the nest.  The guards stick up 
several vertical feet above the nest 
so that eagles cannot swoop down 
low and predate incubating adult 
loons. 
     Dan and Virginia outlined sev-
eral advantages to using NAGs. 
The materials used to make them 
are naturally abundant and low 
cost, and once they are installed, 
NAGs require no seasonal main-
tenance.  NAGs also have an im-
pressive success rate—since 2005, 
they have been used at 55 nest       
                            continued on page 8

LPC Uses Natural Avian Guards to Protect Loon Cam Loons

The first loon nest protected with a natural avian guard in Washington state.
(Photo courtesy of Daniel Poleschook, Jr. and Virginia Poleschook)
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LPC is excited to continue 
our partnership with New 

Hampshire Fish and Game and 
several tackle shops throughout 
the state to conduct a third year 
of our Lead Tackle Buyback 
Program.  The program is geared 
towards reducing the number of 
adult loon mortalities from lead 
poisoning that New Hampshire’s 
loon population experiences each 
year.  Lead poisoning resulting 
from the ingestion of lead fishing 
tackle is the largest documented 
cause of adult loon mortality in 
New Hampshire, accounting for 
42% of documented loon deaths 
since 1989 (see Figure 1).  
     The sale and freshwater use 
of lead fishing sinkers and jigs 
weighing one ounce or less (the 
size range recovered from dead 
loons) has been banned since 
2016.  Since then, the annual rate 
of lead tackle mortalities 
has decreased; however, 
these mortalities are 
still occurring at rates 
high enough to impact 
our loon population.  In 
2019, seven adult loons 
in New Hampshire were 
confirmed to have died 
from lead poisoning 
from ingested fishing 
tackle.  This is likely an 
underestimate of the 
true number of lead 
mortalities last year, 
since many dead loons 
are never found, and 
others that are found 
have ingested lead 
objects that were prob-
ably tackle but were too 
eroded to positively 
identify.
     The Lead Tackle 
Buyback program pre-
sented by LPC and 
New Hampshire Fish 

and Game offers anglers the op-
portunity to safely dispose of their 
now illegal lead fishing tackle 
and provides a financial incentive 
to do so.  Buyback participants 
can exchange one ounce or more 
of illegal lead fishing tackle at 
participating tackle shops for a 
$10 voucher, which they can use 
at that shop to purchase loon-safe, 
non-lead tackle or other fishing 
supplies.  The program was pi-
loted in 2018 with two participat-
ing retailers, and its outstanding 
success prompted an expansion to 
nine participating retailers in 2019 
and a further expansion of the 
program this year.
     Since it began in 2018, the Lead 
Tackle Buyback program has 
resulted in the collection of over 
14,800 individual lead sinkers 
and lead-headed jigs.  Had they 
remained in circulation, any one 

Figure 1: Lead fishing tackle is the primary known cause of adult loon mortalities in  
New Hampshire, 1989-2019.

Lead Tackle Buyback Program Forges Ahead in 2020
of these pieces of tackle had the 
potential to kill a loon.  This year 
the program will include new 
retailers, online retailers, and 
expansion into the ice fishing 
season.  We are also working with 
municipal transfer stations and 
Maria Colby, a wildlife rehabilita-
tor at Wings of the Dawn Wild-
life Rehabilitation, to install lead 
tackle collection bins at municipal 
transfer stations throughout New 
Hampshire to make it easier for 
those who want to dispose of 
their illegal lead fishing tackle but 
do not want a voucher.  For more 
information about the program, 
including a list of participating re-
tailers and municipal transfer sta-
tions with collection bins, please 
visit LPC’s Loon Safe Website 
(www.loonsafe.org). 

                               ~Caroline Hughes
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The dramatic increases in LPC’s monitoring, research, man-
agement, and education to recover loons have been funded 

by donations to LPC’s Loon Recovery Plan.  For more infor-
mation about the Loon Recovery Plan, or to make a donation, 
please contact Harry Vogel, Senior Biologist/Executive Direc-
tor at 603-476-5666 or hvogel@loon.org.

attempts across 6 loon territories 
in Washington, and have had a 
98% success rate at preventing 
eagle predation of eggs.
     Encouraged by Dan and Vir-
ginia’s positive experience with 
NAGs, we decided to pilot this 
management strategy in New 
Hampshire at our Loon Cam 
site.  We installed a series of alder 
saplings around the loon nest site 
early in the season, before the 
loons began nesting.  Fortunately 
for us, the Loon Cam loons are 
true creatures of habit, and they 
nested exactly where we thought 
they would.  At press time, they 
had laid two eggs in their nest, 
guarded by our NAG.  We are ex-
cited to evaluate the performance 
of the natural avian guard at this 
nest site, and if all goes well, we 
look forward to incorporating this 
new (to us) conservation strategy 
into our management practices. 
We hope to once again have two 
Loon Cams this summer.  If you’d 
like an intimate look at the life of 
a nesting loon, you can tune in to 
our Loon Cams at www.loon.org/
looncam.
                               ~Caroline Hughes

     As this newsletter goes to 
press, Loon Cam 1 hatched 
two chicks, the first on June 
14 and the second on June 
15, but not without some 
intruding loon drama!  
Loon Cam 2 is now live. 
That nest has two eggs, 
with an anticipated hatch 
date of July 11th.  

Breaking Webcam 
NEWS!

The Loon Center will continue to serve as a participating retail 
location for our 2020 Lead Tackle Buyback program. Drop off 

one ounce or more of illegal lead fishing tackle (lead sinkers and 
lead-headed jigs weighing one ounce or less) and receive a $10 
voucher that can be used in The Loon’s Feather Gift Shop! Lead 
poisoning from ingested lead fishing tackle is the largest cause of 
documented adult loon mortality in New Hampshire, and it is en-
tirely preventable. Turn in your lead tackle and you might just save 
a loon’s life!

continued from page 6
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2020 FIELD STAFF SELFIES!
LAKES REGION SEACOAST

MONADNOCK SUNAPEE

NORTH COUNTRY WINNIPESAUKEE

SUMMER INTERN SUMMER INTERN

JAMES LONGO OLIVIA FORTUNA

GRIFFIN ARCHAMBAULT PHIL KEEFE

MARGARET JENSEN ALYSSA NEUHAUS

Griffin is a recent graduate 
of UMaine with a B.S. in 
Wildlife Ecology. Work ex-
perience includes Camera 
Trapping Research Techni-
cian and Spruce Grouse 
Research Technician, both 
for the Maine Department 
of Wildlife, Fisheries, and 
Conservation Biology.

Alyssa is currently enrolled 
in a Biology Acceler-
ated Master’s Program at 
UVM.  Her studies include 
conducting loon research, 
comparing blood mercury 
levels and the presence of 
malaria between Common 
Loons and Saltmarsh Spar-
rows. 

After completing his career 
with the United States Navy 
as a Master-at-arms, Phil 
has shifted his focus to pro-
tecting New Hampshire’s 
wildlife and lands.  A self-
described outdoorsman, he 
aspires to put his extensive 
skills and passion toward a 
career in conservation.

Sarah is a graduate of UVM 
with a M.A.T. in Science 
and Language Arts, Middle 
Level Teaching, and a B.S. 
in Wildlife Biology.  She 
works for the UNH Cooper-
ative Extension as a Science 
Literacy Field Specialist and 
will assist LPC part-time with 
loon surveys.

LPC’s SQUAM LAKE region is monitored by Tiffany Grade, LPC’s full-time Squam Lakes Project Biologist.

Margaret is a recent gradu-
ate of St. Lawrence Univer-
sity with a B.S. in Conser-
vation Biology.  She spent 
last summer as a Research 
Fellow for the St. Lawrence 
University Biology Depart-
ment, carrying out a citizen 
science research project for 
songbird conservation.

ISABEL BRINTNALLSARAH GROSVENOR

James earned a B.S. in 
Wildlife Science from SUNY 
Syracuse.  He was the 
resident bird intern at Tin 
Mountain Conservation 
Center this past year.  He 
also volunteered for LPC, 
conducting loon surveys on 
Whitton Pond last summer 
as a citizen scientist. 

Olivia is a 2019 graduate 
of UNH with a B.S.in Wild-
life and Conservation Biolo-
gy.  She has conducted field 
work with the UNH Moose 
Ecology Lab, both counting 
ticks collected in the field to 
quantify winter tick abun-
dance, and tracking moose 
using radio telemetry.

Isabel holds a master’s 
degree with an emphasis on 
lake recreation and loons 
from Antioch New England. 
We are delighted to wel-
come her back for a sev-
enth season covering lakes 
near Concord, as well as a 
few of her favorite lakes in 
the Sunapee region. 

Loon
↑
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Elaina continues her studies 
at UNH in Wildlife Biol-
ogy and Conservation. She 
will assist with loon surveys 
part-time in the Monadnock 
Region.  She attended a 
necropsy (postmortem ex-
amination) training at Tufts 
this spring and is interested 
in veterinary pathology. 

Emily is a veterinary student 
at the Cummings School 
of Veterinary Medicine at 
Tufts University.  She earned 
a B.S. in Conservation 
Biology from U-M.  Prior to 
vet school she worked as a 
Level 3 Veterinary Assistant 
at the Emergency Veterinary 
Hospital in Ann Arbor. 

ELAINA BADDERS EMILY ZUBIETA

SUMMER INTERN CONSERVATION INTERN

If you see less of our field biolo-
gists in person this summer due to 

the pandemic, we are still out there! 
Monadnock field biologist, Griffin 
Archambault, has the perfect socially-
distant housing—a mountaintop cabin 
in Stoddard provided through the Harris 
Center for Conservation Education.

ANNUAL LOON CENSUS
SATURDAY, JULY 18, 2020

8AM - 9AM

CENSUS FORM ENCLOSED
(SEE PAGE 23)

MORE SELFIES...



Mr. and Mr. Richard C. Dale 
Sally Searles Ferbert 
Ivor and Barbara Freeman
Peter and Susan Goodwin
Barbara Nan Grossman
The Hajdarovic Family
Jack and Sara Harkins
Tracy and Roger Jeanty
Elizabeth Kent and 
   John Everett
Mr. Ralph M. Kirshner 
Kathleen and Fred Knapp
Beverly L. LaFoley 
Sandra and Carl Lehner
Marc and Anne Margulies 
Donald and Gabrielle McCree
Arthur and Louise McGinnes
Murdough Foundation 
David and Barbara Preston
Jim and Dianne Prevo
Mr. and Mrs. Pito Salas
Howard and Carol Stoner 
Ralph and Christina Sweetland
Mark and Karen Vachon
Joanie and Chris Whittaker
Deborah Whittaker
Wilson Conservation Trust 
Brian F. Wruble 

$2,500 to $4,999
Anonymous (5)
Susan and Robert Bahr
Mrs. Ellen Wood Barth 
Kristen and Mark Begor
Gilbert Binninger 
Jon and Margaret Davis 
Guy and Kittie de Chazal
Thomas and Dorcas Deans
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Foulkes
Fulkerson Family Fund
Davis and Jean Fulkerson 
Chris and Martha Grant
Glyn and Shirley Green
Lori Hyslip 
Daniel and Betsy Junius
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Lietz 
Mr. Bill Little 
Lovell Lake Association 
Bob and Peggy MacArthur
John and Jamie Miller
Bob and Judy Odell
David and Bev Payne
The Ruggles Family
Samuel and Gail Murdough Family  
   Foundation 
Squam Boat Livery, Inc. 
Bob and Karen Varney
Harry S. Vogel 
Robert and Tona White

Thank you to our donors: April 1, 2019 - March 31, 2020 ($100 and above)

The Board of Trustees and staff of the Loon Preservation Committee thank all our supporters for their passion and com-
mitment to our mission. Every dollar and donation of goods and/or services makes a difference in our work to preserve 

loons and their habitats in New Hampshire. We regret that space limits this listing to monetary donations of $100 or more, 
as every gift matters.  Although we make every effort to be accurate, we would appreciate any notice of errors or oversights.

$10,000 and above
Anonymous (3)
Mrs. Widge W. Arms 
Bank of America Charitable 
   Gift Fund 
The Beach Foundation 
Boston Foundation 
Winthrop and Sarah Brown
Mrs. Marjorie B. Buckley 
Walter W. Buckley, Jr. 
David and Barbara Calhoun
Wendy and Chase Carey 
Woolsey and Bea Conover
Stephen W. Ensign 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Epker 
John Evasius 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald L. Grade 
Roger and Tish Hamblin
Bruce and Tricia Herring 
Leslie and Austin Furst
Gary and Meg Hirshberg
Barbara and Amos Hostetter
Thomas V. A. Kelsey 
Knopf Family Foundation 
Lovett-Woodsum Foundation 
Virginia C. Mars 
Mathieson Family Foundation 
Meredith Village Savings Bank 
Anne Montgomery 
Roberta and Colin Moore
New Hampshire Charitable 
   Foundation 
Jim and Judy Oates 
Jeff and Eloise Patterson
Plymouth Rock Foundation
Dr. Robert I. Rotberg 
Bob and Kathy Ruggles 
Schwab Charitable 
Daniel and Eleanor Snyder 
Glenn and Katherine Strehle
Pam and Larry Tarica
Eric and Marlene Taussig
Tosa Foundation 
Vanguard Charitable 
Matthew and Susan Weatherbie   
   Foundation
Betsy and Bruce Whitmore
The Wiggins Foundation
Constance Williams 
John and Kittie Wilson

$5,000 to $9,999
Anonymous (3)
American Endowment Foundation 
Marie Baker 
David and Brenda Beardsley
Joe Berry 
Woody and Shelby Blunt
Combined Jewish Philanthropies 

$1,000 to $2,499
Anonymous (8)
Mr. and Mrs. Norman Ahn 
Lisa and David Andrews 
Mr. Karl E. Bandtel 
Deborah K. Benjamin 
PJ Blankenhorn and Tony Wagner
Lorraine and Brien Bolsinger 
Dr. Joan Boomsma and 
   Katie Wallace
Stephen and Melinda Bradley 
Brad and Susie Berenson
Bill and Jeanine Berger
Ralph Bristol 
James B. Broadhurst MD 
Mrs. Vicky Brox 
Megan Burke Kidder 
Mr. Mark Chaffee 
Conway Lake Conservation 
   Association 
Mr. and Mrs. Julian L. Coolidge 
Bette and Kirk Cruikshank 
Edmund & Betsy Cabot Charitable 
   Foundation 
Midge and Thomas Eliassen
Lucia Evans
Harlow Farmer
Ripley Forbes 
Roger and Karen Foulkes
Deborah and Daniel Fradkin 
Richard and Nancy Fryberger
Allan and Judy Fulkerson 
Elizabeth and Robert Gabel
Mark and Diane Goldman 
Joan and Raymond Green 
Mr. and Mrs. Roy Halleran
Mr. and Mrs. William G. Hamilton 
Hampshire Hospitality Holdings 
Frances Harris
Jonathan Hecht and Lora Sabin
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Hopkins 
Mr. and Mrs. George Howard
Mr. and Mrs. Phil Hunter 
Jamison Realty LLC 
Ms. Ingrid Johnson 
Lula B. Kopper 
Bob and Sylvia Larsen 
Mr. and Mrs. Dick Leaman
Mr. and Mrs. William Ledingham 
Martha B. Lowery 
Mr. and Mrs. Bud Lynch 
Mr. and Mrs. David F. Martin 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Martin 
Mr. and Mrs. William H. McBee III 
Mr. and Mrs. John McIntyre 
Andy and Linda McLane 
Mark and Diana McNabb
Alex Moot and Nancy Roosa
Morgan Stanley 

David and Angela Mourer 
Keith and Karin Nelson
Jim and Ann Orr
Overhills Foundation 
Palace Head Foundation 
John and Judy Palmer
Jonathon and Jennifer Paul 
Douglas Payne MD 
The Pinkard Group
Raymond James Charitable 
   Endowment Fund 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Richards 
Mr. Peter Riemer 
Rockywold-Deephaven Camps
Jim and Chris Salmon
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Schifrin 
Shell Matching Gifts Program 
Mr. and Mrs. William Simonds
Nicholas A. Skinner 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Smith 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip H. Steckler 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Stolper 
Brenda Stowe and Steve Bauer
John and Carol Thompson
Town of Moultonborough 
Town of Sandwich 
Mark and Pamela Trailsmith 
Unger Family Fund 
Vail Family Fund
Tim and Lucy Vaill
Mr. Jack E. Waylett 
Mr. William Weiler 
Ms. Carolyn E. Wood 
Marilyn Woodhouse 
Robert and Deborah Zeller

$500 to $999
Anonymous (7)
Keld Agnar and Judy Ryerson
Richard Allmendinger and 
   Teresa Jordan
Ameriprise Financial 
Mr. and Mrs. Brenton Anderson
MaryAnn Avery 
Nancy and Ronald Baker
Bill and Judy Bassett 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Beach 
Benevity Community Impact Fund 
Blue Loon Bakery 
Mr. and Mrs. Bud Booth 
Mr. and Mrs. Lalor Burdick
Dr. and Mrs. Peter D. Byeff 
Edward H. Chapman 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Chester
Chuck and Pat Clement 
Jacquie and Ken Colburn 
Ms. Nancy Collins 
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Comenzo 
Commonwealth Charitable Fund 



Janet Cooke 
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Coolidge
Bill Crangle and Lee Webster
Denise Crowl 
Spike Cutolo 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Dargie
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Dargie 
Charles J. De Sieyes and 
   Carol Ward
Deborah Dearborn 
Charles and Heloise Depew 
William and Connie Dolben 
William and Gladys Dowd
E.M. Heath, Inc. 
Sue Englemann 
Kate Esbenshade and 
   Michael Miele
David and Julie Fagan 
Sharon Fanger
John and Becky Faunce 
John Fibiger
Marshall and Gerry Fisher
Jon and Kathleen Fliss 
Frank Marinace Architect 
Hon. and Mrs. Arthur J. Gajarsa 
Marc Gallagher and 
   Stephanie Hayes
Mr. and Mrs. Jerome Gates 
Beth Geduld 
Mr. and Mrs. Cyrus Gibson
Ed Gillespie 
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Goddard 
Joyce L. Goerke 
Joel Grade
Mr. and Mrs. Donald C. Graham 
Great East Lake Improvement      
   Association 
Greater Washington Community 
   Foundation 
Dr. and Mrs. Paul Guyre 
Professor Robin Hartshorne 
June K. Hemberger 
Barbara Hendricks 
Aden Henry 
Mr. Scott Hoekman 
Mr. and Mrs. W. F. Hofmann III 
Horizon Foundation for NJ 
David A. Hughey 
Blake Ireland, Jr. 
Irwin Corporation 
J P Morgan 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold W. Janeway 
Jewish Federation of Cleveland 
Carl and Linda Egli Johnson
Eliot Johnson 
Mr. and Mrs. Louis Kahn 
Katherine Kinnicutt Family 
   Foundation
Jane Kellogg 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Keough
Eric and Heather Knapp
Ronald and Victoria Koron
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Lamb 
Charlotte A. Lang 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl W. Leaman 
Karen Levitt
Jeannie Lewis 
Lindsey Lu, Inc. 
David Litchfield 
Karl and Elizabeth Liwo 
Anne R. Lovett 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Lowndes 
Mr. and Mrs. David Lynch 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Margolis
Mrs. Winston Markey 
Sut and Margaret Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew T. McGinnes 
Merrymeeting Lake Association 
Network for Good 
New England Farm and Garden 
   Association
Mr. and Mrs. Andy Noel 
Mr. and Mrs. James Nyce 
Mr. and Mrs. Carl L. Nydegger 
Overhead Door Options 
Mr. Jeffrey B. Parker 
Tim and Greta Perry 
Pine River Pond Association 
Susan Poirier 
Jane Rice 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ridgely 
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Robbins III 
Michael Robbins 
Nicola Rotberg 
Saltmarsh Insurance Agency 
Donna Schmalberger 
Caroline Schoerner 
Sarah Schwaegler
Tony Scotto and Ann Laporte
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Shaw,  Jr. 
Phyllis Sherman 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Stephenson 
Blythe Sterling
Stewart’s Ambulance Service 
Mr. and Mrs. Mike Stolpinski 
Peter and Dee Sulick
Taylor Family Fund
Timmy Tom’s Jig Company 
Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of 
   the Eastern Slopes 
Ann E. Walker 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Walts 
Sue Whaley 
Mr. and Mrs. Tim White 
Mr. and Mrs. John Whiting
Constance Wilkin 
Allan and Bett Williams 
Marni Wise
Stephen Young 

$250 to $499
Anonymous (11)
Amazon Smile Foundation 
Dr. and Mrs. Lee H. Arnold 
Kathryn Bacastow 
Douglas Bacon 
Candy and Troy Barr 
Dorothy A. Bauer 
Mrs. Thomas P. Beal, Jr. 
Ned Beecher & Chris Clyne
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon H. Bingham 
Kirk and Julie Bishop
Mr. and Mrs.William Blaylock
David and Mary Blohm
Blue Loon Botanicals 
Anne W. Borg 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Borkowski 
Eleanor Briggs 
Richard G. Brown 
Camp Deerwood, Inc. 
Carol Cantor 
Jane Carlson 

Martha Caron 
Nancy E. Christie 
CID Construction, Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. Armand Circharo 
Laura Connors
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Coolidge 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Corcoran 
Deborah Corr 
Cynthia Couture 
Crystal Lake Improvement 
   Association
Richard and Susan de Seve
Robert and Cathy Denious 
Paula Doyle
Karen Duggan 
Voorhees and Gloria Dunn 
Carl and Amy Du Rei
E & S Insurance Services LLC 
Eastman Community Association 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeb Eddy 
John and Gail Edie
Mr. Douglas Fais 
Mr. and Mrs. Merrill Fay 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Fenollosa 
Mr. John P. Fernandes 
Peter and June Fichter 
Mr. Richard P. Fisk 
Forest Lake Association 
Mr. Peter Formato 
Carol and Charles Foss 
Jon Franklin 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Frasca
Ruth I. Freeman 
Mr. Steve Fusi 
Bob Garneau 
Geoffrey and Karen Gill 
Golden View Health Care Center 
Goose Pond Lake Association 
David and Kathleen Govatski 
David and Patricia Gregg III 
Tom and Maria Gross 
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Halperin 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Haring-Smith 
Dave and Christine Hart 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerry Hayes 
Jane Hearn 
Kathleen Hedberg 
John Hilson 
Mr. and Mrs. J. E. Hoffmann, Jr. 
Harriet P. Hofheinz 
Thomas and Dolores Hopper 
Mr. Bruce Houghton 
Thomas Howe and Sarah Thorne
Ms. Bonnie M. Hunt 
Mr. Jack P. Irwin 
Mr. and Mrs. Gerry Ives
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel L. Jackson 
Charles Christopher Jurack 
Peter Kain 
Peter Kaplan and 
   Katharine Hanson
Karla Karash
David Katz 
Peter Kent 
Nancy Kieling 
Joan G. Kinne 
Bob and Jean Kjellman
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Knox 
Janet Koehnke 
Mr. and Mrs. John Kreitler 
Christine Kuhlman 

Lake Kanasatka Watershed 
   Association
Lake Winona Improvement 
   Association 
Mr. and Mrs. Dave Larsen 
Ronald G. Lawler & Peggy Merritt
Mr. and Mrs. C. Bruce Ledig 
Charlotte Lee
Mr. and Mrs. David S. Lee 
Margaret Lee 
Mary Liston
Little Sunapee Protective 
   Association 
Long Island Bridge Campground 
Roman Lubynsky and Karen Golz
Kathleen Luz
Mr. and Mrs. Alan MacGregor 
Sue Mackie 
Brian Mahoney 
Mrs. Millicent Mason
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Maynard, Jr. 
Richard and Denise McCarthy 
Mr. and Mrs. Neal McKnight 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. McNitt 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Metzger 
Mr. and Mrs. David Michael 
Laurence and Marian Miller 
Cole Mills 
Mr. and Mrs. David Mitchell 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Moizeau 
Mr. and Mrs. John Mooradian 
Gertrude Morgan 
Mr. and Mrs. David Morse 
Debra and Carl Moskey 
Moulton Farm 
Moultonboro Lions Club 
William Mudd
Mr. and Ms. James A. Neel 
Cliff Noreen 
Nubanusit Lake Associates 
Charles F. Obrecht 
Sandra Occhipinti 
Roberta Olenick 
Phoebe C. Olmsted 
Mr. Dan F. O’Neill M.D., ED.D. 
Partridge Lake Property Owners 
   Association
Cheryl Patterson 
Jeannie E. Pearce
Dave Peelstrom 
Jeff and Suzanne Pero 
Juliana Phillips 
Leslie Pires 
Pleasant Lake Protective 
   Association
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Poitras
Jim Poodiack 
Susan Postlewaite 
Michael and Susanne Prakken
Mrs. Susan H. Pratt 
The Honorable Phil Preston 
Linda Price 
Mr. and Mrs. David K. Pruden 
Frances Rhoads 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Rich 
Mr. and Mrs. Doug Richter 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Robinette    
   & Family 
Carol M. Robinson 
Jeffrey Robinson
William Rodenhiser 



2014-06-22  11:41:29  PM

Roland Park Association 
Mr. and Mrs. John Rollins 
Sally McGarry & Phyllis Veazey
Hannah Sarat 
Mr. and Mrs. Everett Schenk
Mr. and Mrs. A. C. Schirrmeister 
Lynda Schreijack-Rapp 
Susan Scrimshaw 
Mrs. Debra Sedgwick 
Mr. Peter Segal 
Joanne Shelton 
Silver Lake Association of 
   Harrisville & Nelson 
Mr. David Smack 
Mr. and Mrs. Dudley R. Smith 
Ben Sprachman 
Lucinda and TL Stebbins
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson C. Steiner 
Brie Stephens 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Stewart 
Barbara Strohbehn
Mahra Teikmanis 
Mr. and Mrs. Bryant F. Tolles 
Richard Tucker 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Uhler 
Tiina Urv 
Bernie Volz 
Mr. and Mrs. F. K. Von Gottberg 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Walcott
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Watkinson
Waukewan and Winona Water-   
   shed Protective Association 
Wentworth Watershed Association
Ms. Fran West 
Margaret Wheeler 
Mr. and Mrs. Steve White 
Wild Meadow Paddlesports 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Williams 
Joseph and Lisa Willwerth 
Jo Ann Wood
Wood & Clay, Inc. 
Elizabeth Woodard 
YMCA Camp Huckins 
YourCause LLC 
Carol Zink and Richard Chou 

$100 to $249
Anonymous (41)
Penelope Abbott 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Abelson 
Abenaki Tower & Trail Association 
Abigail Adams 
Deborah Adams 
Ted Adriance 
Mr. and Mrs. A. Adriance III 
Ms. Margi K. Alderfer 
Mr. Edward R. Allen 
Mr. Alan E. Alterman 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas R. Amlicke 
Mr. and Mrs. Colin F. Anderson 
Nancy Anderson 
Mr. Hugh T. Antrim 
Mr. Frank E. Argersinger 
Ms. Judith M. Arms 
Betts Armstrong 
Charles Ash 
Norman and Ann Ashworth 
Cecilia Aufiero 
James and Karin Aukerman 
AYCO Charitable 
Deborah Ayers 

Cynthia Ayotte 
Christine Bachrach 
Paul and Bobbie Bankson 
Baptist Pond Protective Association 
Dr. and Mrs. Marc Bard 
Ben Bare 
Sallie Barker 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. Barnes 
Daniel Bartles 
Lee Bartlett 
Bartlett Contracting 
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Basile 
Ronley Bates 
Todd Bates 
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Batsford 
Bayside Realty, LLC 
Penelope Beal 
Tom Beale and Laura Nash
Bearcamp Pond Association 
Mr. and Mrs. R. Duncan Beardsley
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund I. Becker, Jr. 
Justin Bekelman & Lauren Ouziel
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Bell 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles A. Bennett 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Bennett 
Mr. and Mrs. William Berkeley 
Kathy Berman and Jay Buckley
Alexander A. Bernhard and 
   Myra Mayman
Berry Bay Association 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Beyer 
Phil Bird 
Charles Birdsey 
Rev. Nancy G. Bischoff 
Cheryl Bishop 
Ms. Carolyn Bitetti 
Mr. Peter Bixby and Frieda Yueh
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Black
Richard Blackburn 
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas H. Blampied 
Blue Shutter Gallery & Frame Shop 
Mr. Watson F. Bosler 
Sharon Bouchard 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. Bouffard 
Bow Lake Camp Owners 
   Association 
Fred and Sue Bowden 
Mr. and Mrs. Rick Bowe 
Mrs. Nancy Bower 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Bradley 
Isabel V. Brintnall 
Mr. and Mrs. Austin Broadhurst 
Broad-Leavitt Bay Association 
Mr. and Mrs. Alfred R. Brown 
Bruce M. Brown 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Burchard 
Rodney Burdette 
Karen Burnett-Kurie 
Trent and Jeanne Busch 
Timothy Callahan 
Canaan Lake Association 
Jon Cannon 
Canobie Lake Protective 
   Association 
Jeffrey Carp 
Mr. and Mrs. James Carr 
Carroll County Landscape, Inc. 
Kevin and Mardee Carson 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Cassato 
Mark Chag 
Mr. and Mrs. Clark Chandler 

Diane Chandler 
Chocorua Lake Conservancy 
Christopher P. Williams, Architects 
Genevieve Christy 
Circle Dental 
Fred Clark 
Peter and Marguerite Clark 
Mr. and Mrs. Warren Clark
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Clayton 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Clemens 
Ed Cloues 
Sarah Cochran 
Mr. and Mrs. Pete Cohee 
Bonnie Cohn 
Rosanne Coit 
Ms. Julie A. Collins 
Margaret Conver 
Roberta Coogan 
Janice Cook 
Mr. and Mrs. Nathaniel Coolidge 
Mr. and Mrs. George D. Cooper 
Mr. Gerald Cooper 
Robert Corell 
Cormack Construction Mgmt., Inc. 
Mr. and Mrs. George Corson, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth A. Costa 
Mrs. Page P. Coulter 
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh J. Crawford 
Rev. and Mrs. James Crawford 
Chris Creatura and Peter Moulton
Mr. and Mrs. Kent R. Cromwell 
Elizabeth Crosby 
Midge Cross 
Tom Crouse and Kay Enokido
Kevin and Dotti Cullinan
Miss Alice Custard 
Mrs. Sally S. Cutler 
Maria Dahlman 
DAK Financial Group 
Mr. Terence Dancy 
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Davis 
Deering Lake Improvement 
   Association 
Mr. and Mrs. G. Dellenbaugh 
Harvey and Sharon Dewees 
George DeWolf and Joyce Palmer
Harriet DiCicco 
David and Amanda Dickinson 
Mark and Mary Diette 
Susan DiGuglielmo 
Mr. and Mrs. Neal Dini 
Alan DiStasio 
Dave Dix 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Dooher 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Doretti 
Mr. and Mrs. David Douglass
Mr. and Mrs. Scott C. Dow 
Ken Dowden 
Mr. and Mrs. George Dowell 
Deborah Downs 
Noreen Downs 
Kathryn Drew 
Nancy Drowne 
Duke of Omnium Fund 
Circe Dunnell 
Mr. John Dustin 
Dana  and Bob Duxbury-Fox 
Janice Eaton 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Eddy 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Edwards 
Mr. Gregory Egli 

Jeffrey Eiras 
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Emerson 
Mr. and Mrs. Charlie Emmons 
Richard Englund and Carol Haber
Robert J. Englund 
Mr. and Mrs. Jay Espy
Jennifer Esten 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Etkind 
Mr. and Mrs. John D. Evans 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth H. Evans, Jr. 
Experience Squam 
Jane Ezbicki 
Anita B. Fahy 
Kim Faulkner 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Feely 
C. Janice Ferguson 
Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Field 
Robert and Glee Finnegan 
Lee and Jean Fisher
Cheryl Fitzpatrick 
Mr. and Mrs. Harvey J. Flanders 
Teresa Forbes 
John and Carol Ford 
Willard Foss 
Laura Beth Foster 
David Fox 
Amy Fradley 
Ms. Barbara J. Francisco 
Franklin Pierce Lake Association 
Frase Electric, LLC 
Kyle Freeman 
Mr. Joseph Freitas 
Richard and Colleen French 
Conrad F. Frey 
Friends of Big Island Pond 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Frisch 
Darlene M. Fritz 
Frog Rock Tavern 
Jerry and Jan Galbreath 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Gallagher 
Geoff and Rondi Gannon 
John Garvey and 
   Cotton Cleveland 
Joan M. Geneseo 
Geneva Point Center, Inc. 
Tony and Diane Giamberardino 
Gilford Islands Association 
Gilford Public Library 
Nancy Gill 
Dorothy Gillespie 
Ainslie Gilligan 
William and Carolyn Gilson 
Ms. Kathryn Gips 
Giuseppe’s Pizzeria 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Glendening
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Gluck 
Brenda Godin 
Steve and Michelle Goldsmith 
Jane B. Goldthwait 
Ms. Christina Good 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Goodby 
Dan and Carol Goodenough 
David and Jean Gottesman 
Mr. John S. Graham 
John P. Graham 
Mary Graham 
Granite Lake Association 
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth G. Green 
Bob Greene and Gail Colozzi 
John Greenwood 
Mr. and Mrs. Chilton B. Greer 



Kenneth and Nicole Grinnell 
Peter Gross and Diane Garfield
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis H. Grubbs 
Susan Gutchess 
Owen Gwyn 
Craig Haines, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. K. Whitney Hall, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Hall 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Hamann 
Elizabeth Hambrick-Stowe 
Mr. Jeffrey G. Hamlin 
Ann Haralambie 
Harmes Family 
Celia Harper 
Mr. and Mrs. Chip Harris 
Mr. and Mrs. Elton E. Harris 
Mr. and Mrs. John Harris
Mrs. Barbara Hartford 
Hart’s Turkey Farm Restaurant 
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey A. Hathaway 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Haugsjaa 
John Hawes and Emily Barclay
Susan Hayes 
Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Hays 
Hayward and Company 
Mr. Kelly Haza 
Philip Heasley 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Heaslip 
Steven P Heinrich 
Ms. Mendy Helfat 
Mrs. Barbara H. Hendrick 
Mr. and Mrs. John Henn
Lori Hennelly 
Kathleen Henry 
Gregory Herr 
Mr. and Mrs. George Hibbard
Mr. and Mrs. Colin High 
Highland Lake Protective 
   Association 
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Higley 
Jane C. Hilder 
David and Pam Hill 
Douglas Hill and Alexandra Breed
Dr. Lauren C. Hill  D.V.M. 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Hill 
Mrs. Patricia P. Hitchcock 
Mr. and Mrs. William Hohenberger 
Dr. and Mrs. Lewis B. Holmes 
Skip and Cathy Homicz 
John and Teresa Horan 
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Horn
Ms. Cydonia M. Hubicki 
Anne A. Hummel 
Mr. John C. Hurd 
James Infanti 
Ms. Jean C. Ingwersen 
Interlakes Builders, Inc. 
International Shamanic 
   Community 
Ippolito’s Furniture 
Rebecca Irving 
Mr. Bill R. Irwin 
The Irwin Automotive Group 
Mr. and Mrs. Philip Ives 
Joan Izen 
Suzanne Jackman 
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Jacobsen 
Christy James 
Mr. and Ms. Bruce Jenket 
Jocassee Lake Tours 
Mr. and Mrs. Charles D. Johnson 

Virginia D. Johnson 
Erin Jospe 
James Jovenich 
Bill B. Judkins 
Peter Kador 
Richard E. Kamp and Linda Lorden
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kaplan 
Gerald Karr and Brenda Shapiro
Derek Katz 
Dr. Kelly Keenan 
Kevin and Barbara Keenan 
Elinor Kehas 
Tim Keith and Bill Petry
Kellogg Family 
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Kelly 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Kelly 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kelsey 
Margaret V. Kemp 
Mr. Bob Kennelly 
Lois Kessin 
Mr. and Mrs. William R. Keylor 
Kezar Lake Protective Association 
Mr. Keith Kidder 
Natt King 
Kingston Lake Association 
Kingswood Camp 
Kingswood Lake Association 
Donald Kirkham 
Rana Klug 
William Kobertz and 
   Marjorie Solomon
Kolelemook Lake Protective 
   Association 
Mr. and Mrs. Ed Kotowski
Theodore V. Kowalchyn 
Dr. and Mrs. Karl Kramer 
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Kratt 
Martha Kruse 
Chris D. Kuhn 
Phil F. LaCasse 
Lucille Lacombe 
Laconia Elders Friendship Club 
Laconia Public Library 
David LaCoste and Trish Campbell
Lake Armington Association 
Lake House at Ferry Point 
Lake Massasecum Improvement 
   Association 
Lake Todd Village District 
Lake Wicwas Association, Inc. 
Lake Winnisquam Drive 
   Association 
Lakes Region Sail & Power 
   Squadron 
Robert and Maureen Lamb 
Marilyn Lamoureux 
Brian Lampron 
Lanes End, Inc. 
Nancy Langrall 
James Lantz
Judith Larsen
Mr. and Mrs. David A. Larson 
Laurel Lake Association 
Laurent Overhead Door Systems 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Lauterwasser 
Mrs. Herbert Lauterwasser 
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Laverack 
Mr. Nick Leadley 
Mr. and Mrs. John Leith 
Peter Lemmond 
Peter Lewis and Joanne Kelly

Brenda Lewison 
Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Ley 
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Long 
Chuck Longfield 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Longley 
Loon Mountain Recreation Corp. 
Loon Pond Owners Association 
Daniel LoPolito 
Robin Lornitzo 
Mr. and Mrs. John Louth 
Bill Lowther 
Laurel Luby 
Mr. Mark C. Luff 
Mr. Erik Lund 
Vincent and Lois Lunetta 
Scott MacKay 
Audrey T. MacLean 
Mr. Douglas R. Magee, Jr. 
Ms. Elizabeth Mahan 
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Maher
Ken Mahl and Rachel Williams
Kim Malley 
Dean Malouta and Rose Hache
Chris Mann 
Mr. and Mrs. Keith A. Marcotte 
Bill and Cynthia Marcus 
Pam Markley 
Dominick and Irene Marocco 
Drs. William and Stefanie Marsh 
Gordon L. Marshall 
Teresa Martens 
Bruce Matthew 
Donald H. May 
Katherine McCaffrey 
C. Joseph McCannon 
Alan R. McCarthy 
Barbara and Clark McClure 
Mr. and Mrs. John McCormick 
Mr. John W. McDermott, Jr. 
David McDonough 
Kathy McEachern 
Mr. and Mrs. Jim McGraw 
Richard Mcintosh 
Frank and Kathleen McKinnon 
Hansi V. Mead 
Meadow Pond Animal Hospital 
Lisa Melancon 
Mello Moose Coffee House 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Melzer 
Meredith Insurance Agency, LLC 
Meredith Rotary Club 
Mr. Frederick B. Merk 
David Merker and Sharry Baker
Mr. John P. Merrill 
Frank Michel 
Dr. Thomas Michel and
   Dr. Sara Lewis
Mary and James Michener 
Frank Mieso
Millen Lake Association 
Mr. Kevin Mills 
Mr. and Mrs. Al H. Miltner 
Mirror Lake Protective 
   Association
Mr. Nader Moavenian 
Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey S. Molina 
Sy Montgomery 
Mr. and Mrs. Joel Mooney
Amey Moot
Paige Morrison 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Morrison

Linda Morton 
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Mullen 
Mr. and Mrs. Tom Murdough 
Mr. Dennis Murphy 
Mr. Robert A. Murray 
Mr. and Mrs. Roger F. Murray III 
Elizabeth Nassikas 
Harriet Neill 
Bill Nesheim 
New London Inn & Coach House   
   Restaurant 
Ms. Ann Nichols 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Nickerson 
Mr. and Mrs. William K. Norman 
Mr. Robert S. North 
Douglas Norton 
Mr. George W. Noyes 
Henry Nuzum
Karalyn Obey 
Mr. and Mrs. Pete O’Brien 
Debra O’Connell 
Mr. and Mrs. Emery Olcott 
Steve Olson 
Opechee Garden Club 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Ormrod 
Otter Pond Protective Association 
Elizabeth Owens
Mary M. Pacheco 
Karen Palma-Halliday 
Mr. Charles Palmer 
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Palmer 
Robin Palomares 
Mr. Northam D. Parr 
Estelle Parsons and Peter Zimroth
Susan Paton 
Maria Patterson 
Dr. David P. Pawlowski 
Perkins Pond Protective Association 
Ann Perra 
Mr. Gerald J. Peters 
Ms. Anne D. Peterson 
Nathaniel Marsh Pierce 
Roy E. Pierce 
Jurgen Piper & Family
Pleasant Lake Preservation 
   Association 
Plymouth Travel 
Mrs. Nancy Polin 
Teresa Ponn 
Mr. Kenneth D. Prince 
James Pringle 
Mr. and Mrs. Gordon Proctor 
June Proko 
Mr. Jordan S. Prouty 
Ms. Sara J. Prouty 
Mr. Gerard Provencher 
William Puddicombe 
Pumpernickel Press 
Mr. John T. Putnam 
Mr. Timothy Quinn 
Kenneth Quinney 
Robert Raco 
Jack and Wendie Rajotte 
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THE LOON LEGACY SOCIETY
Remembering Loons Now 

— and Forever

The greatest reward for leaving a gift to the Loon Preservation Committee (LPC) 
through your estate planning is the knowledge that you are helping to ensure that 

the haunting call of the loon will echo across New Hampshire’s waters for generations 
to come.  If you would like to receive a copy of our LOON LEGACY SOCIETY bro-
chure, please call or email Lin O’Bara (603-476-5666/lobara@loon.org).  We hope 
you will consider joining this special circle of friends!
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Donald Yurewicz 
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Loon Preservation Commit-
tee staff often talk about how 

loons are indicator species of the 
health of the aquatic environ-
ment, but that may seem some-
what abstract and removed from 
our normal enjoyment of New 
Hampshire’s lakes.  However, the 
potential implications of that idea 
were clearly brought home in late 
March when New Hampshire 
Department of Environmental 
Services issued new fish consump-
tion guidelines for the Squam 
Lakes based on elevated levels of 
PCBs found in fish.  How do loons 
connect to this announcement?
     Since 2007, LPC has been con-
ducting research into contaminant 
levels in unhatched loon eggs 
from failed nests on Squam Lake 
and throughout the state.  This 
research began as part of LPC’s 
Squam Lake Loon Initiative to 
investigate the many factors that 
led to the decline in Squam’s loon 
population and its poor breed-
ing success.  But it has since 
expanded, as LPC now regularly 
tests unhatched loon eggs from 
failed nests throughout the state.  
In fact, LPC’s research is the only 
systematic testing in the state for 
contaminants in a species high up 
on the food web, like loons.  
     And, of course, it is these spe-
cies high on the food web that are 
the good indicators of the health 
of a lake ecosystem.  They ulti-
mately reflect any problems lower 
in the food web—or any harmful 
inputs into the surrounding eco-
system, such as chemical contami-
nants.  The types of contaminants 
LPC is testing are those that 
bioaccumulate and biomagnify as 
they go up the food web.  In bio-
magnification, contaminants bind 
to sediments and are absorbed by 
bacteria, which in turn are con-
sumed by plankton.  An aquatic

insect or other invertebrate may 
then eat many of those plank-
ton, in the process absorbing 
the contaminants they had con-
sumed.  And so on up the food 
chain—with each step, the level 
of contaminants in an organism 
is “magnified” as it consumes 
many of the contaminant-carrying 
organisms in the level below 
it.  With loons at the top of the 
aquatic food web, contaminants 
have already gone through many 
levels of biomagnification by the 
time a loon eats a fish, so the loon 
is receiving a concentrated level 
of contaminants in the fish.  In ad-
dition, contaminants can bioaccu-
mulate in a long-lived species like 
loons, building up over the years 
in their body tissues.  Loons’ 
status as a long-lived species, 
their position at the top of aquatic 
food webs, and the fact that loons 
are feeding exclusively in aquatic 
habitats make them sensitive in-
dicators of contaminants in a lake 
ecosystem.
     LPC tests loon eggs for six 
classes of contaminants, includ-
ing PCBs.  All of these contami-
nants are contributing to the body 
burden carried by Squam’s loons 
and loons throughout the state.  
We have found elevated levels of 
PCBs in some of the loon eggs we 
have tested from Squam, includ-
ing from one particular female 
who has the dubious honor of 
being the loon with the most 
contaminated eggs we have tested 
to date in New Hampshire.  We 
have tested two eggs in separate 
years from this female, and the 
bulk of the contaminant profile 
of these eggs is made up of PCBs.  
But she is certainly not the only 
loon like this—we have other eggs 
from Squam, as well as elsewhere 
in the state, with PCB levels that 
are well above background levels.  

The loons have shown that there 
is a PCB problem on Squam.
     After seeing the contami-
nant levels in Squam loon eggs, 
LPC set out to identify potential 
sources of the contaminants in 
Squam Lake, and PCBs were one 
of the contaminants we were 
looking for.  To narrow in on po-
tential areas of contamination, we 
partnered with Plymouth State 
University to sample crayfish 
from the lake and from tributar-
ies flowing into the lake.  In one 
of these tributaries, PCB levels in 
the crayfish were 35 times higher 
than the crayfish from the other 
tributaries we tested.  When LPC 
tested sediment from that tribu-
tary, we found PCB levels that 
were 2,900 times higher than the 
background level we found at 
other sites we tested.  The exact 
source of these contaminants is 
unknown, but it is likely the result 
of spraying oil contaminated with 
waste PCBs on dirt roads that oc-
curred in the 1960s-early 1970s.  
     As a follow-up to LPC’s data 
on PCB levels in loon eggs, cray-
fish, and sediments in the Squam 
watershed, New Hampshire De-
partment of Environmental Ser-
vices (NH DES) launched a study 
of contaminant levels in fish from 
Squam Lake.  The goals were to 
investigate another level on the 
food web between the contami-
nated sediments LPC found and 
the loons and to explore potential 
human health risks to people eat-
ing fish from Squam Lake.  The 
logic was simple and based on 
loons as indicator species:  loons 
are primarily fish eaters and PCBs 
are known to biomagnify through 
the food web, so loons are likely 
getting the contaminants from 
the fish they eat.  It is known that 
the nutrients (and, thus, contami-
nants) deposited in eggs come 

LPC’s Research Results in New Fish Consumption Guidelines
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from what the loon has been eat-
ing in the few weeks immediately 
prior to egg-laying.  Loons are on 
territory for 4-6 weeks prior to 
egg-laying, so the contaminants 
in the eggs came from what they 
were eating on Squam.  Isotope 
tests conducted by LPC confirmed 
that the material in loon eggs was 

from freshwater sources rather 
than the ocean.  Thus, there was 
a potential risk to humans eating 
fish from Squam as well.
     NH DES sampled yellow perch 
and smallmouth bass on Squam 
in the fall of 2018 and the results 
came through this past spring, 
indicating elevated levels of PCBs 
in fish on Squam.  NH DES issued 
a fish consumption guideline for 
the Squam Lakes that is consider-
ably more restrictive than the 

standard mercury guidelines in 
place throughout the state.  The 
new guidelines for the Squam 
Lakes recommend limiting 
consumption to:  for adults and 
children >7 years old, 1 meal per 
month of yellow perch and 1 meal 
every 4 months of smallmouth 
bass and other fish; for women of 
child-bearing age, 1 meal every 
2 months of yellow perch and 1 
meal every 6 months of small-
mouth bass and other fish; and for 

The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NH DES) has 
issued new fish consumption guidelines for Squam Lake based on a recent 
study of contaminant levels in fish on Squam.  Loons, primarily fish eaters and 
high on the food web, are likely getting contaminants from the fish they eat on 
Squam. 
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to children <7 years old, 1 meal ev-
ery 3 months of yellow perch and 
1 meal per year of smallmouth 
bass and other fish.  Details of the 
new guidelines can be found at:  
https://www.des.nh.gov/me-
dia/pr/2020/20200330-squam-
lake-fish.htm.
     It was the decline of loons 
on Squam that led LPC to test 
unhatched loon eggs from 
failed nests.  From there, it was 
a straight line to contaminants 
in crayfish, sediments, and now 
fish, with implications for human 
health.  LPC will continue to test 
unhatched loon eggs from failed 
nests on Squam and around the 
state to monitor contaminant 
levels.  After all, loons are the 
ultimate measure of the success 
of any efforts to mitigate the 
contaminant problem on Squam, 
and they point out other areas in 
the state that may be affected by 
similar issues.  Loons as sensi-
tive indicators of the health of an 
aquatic ecosystem…never has 
that been more true.

                                   ~Tiffany Grade

LPC thanks the New Hampshire De-
partment of Environmental Services 
for their investigation into contami-
nant levels in fish on Squam Lake.

“Loons’ status as a long-
lived species, their 

position at the top of aquatic 
food webs, and the fact that 
loons are feeding exclusively 
in aquatic habitats make 
them sensitive indicators of 
contaminants in a lake eco-
system.

                         ~Tiffany Grade
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LOON PRESERVATION COMMITTEE ACTIVITIES

The Loon Preservation Com-
mittee is pleased to welcome 

Susan Goodwin of Wolfeboro 
and Lake Wentworth to the LPC 
Board of Trustees (BOT).  
     Susan is quite active with 
lake policy and conservation in 
the state, serving on the Boards 
of the Wentworth Watershed 
Association (where she chairs 
the programs committee) and 
NH LAKES.  She also chairs the 
Wolfeboro Milfoil Control Com-
mittee and coordinates the Lake 
Host program on Lake Went-
worth/Crescent Lake.  And, to 
mix things up, she serves on the 
Board of the  Lakes Region Curl-
ing Association!
     In her previous life, she taught 
chemistry at The Kent School in 
Kent, Connecticut, and, before 
that, worked at Sloan Kettering 
Institute of Cancer Research in 
NYC. 
     Susan’s vast experience with 
New Hampshire’s lake communi-
ties will no doubt enhance LPC’s 
work to preserve loons and their 
habitats in the state.  We are de-
lighted to have her join the BOT.

                                      ~Harry Vogel

Loon.org gets a Makeover!

     Over the winter, LPC staff undertook the colossal task 
of completely overhauling our website.  During the web-
site redesign, we had three major goals: 1) to provide the 
public with up-to-date, scientifically backed, interesting 
information about common loons and our work to protect 
them in New Hampshire; 2) to provide high-quality photos 
and videos that illustrate key aspects of loon biology and 
behavior; and 3) to add features that allow members of 
the public to more easily contribute meaningfully to our 
work.
     We believe that we have achieved these goals, and 
we hope that website visitors agree!  The new site features 
extensive information about loon biology, details the work 
that we do on behalf of loons and the reasoning behind 
it, and includes new features, including a form that al-
lows members of the public to more easily report loons 
in distress.  We began our website redesign long before 
Covid-19 became a reality. In a time where this virus is 
making it difficult to perform our normal outreach activi-
ties in person, it is more important than ever to have a way 
of reaching and educating people virtually.  We are very 
proud of our new website and hope that you find it infor-
mative!  

					     ~Caroline Hughes

WWW.LOON.ORG

LPC Welcomes 
Susan Goodwin to the 

Board of Trustees

LPC 2020 Benefit Raffle
Donation: $5 ticket or 3/$10

Drawing: December 5, 2020 @ 2pm
at The Loon Center

Prizes: Kayak, Loon Quilt, Framed Loon Painting,
& Loon Stained-Glass Snowshoe

You need not be present to win!

2020 marks LPC’s 45th year! 

   Tickets for our 2020 Benefit Raffle 
can be acquired by mail by contacting
Holly Heath at hheath@loon.org.  As 
you can see, we have a great lineup of 
prizes this year and all proceeds benefit 
New Hampshire’s loons!
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The Tamworth Area Birda-
thon/Bloomathon is the 

longest-continuously-running 
birdathon in New Hampshire.  
It was a record year — the most 
ever field observers, all scurrying 
around, mostly solo, in this time 
of Covid-19.  
     This year’s “Bird” team includ-
ed: Ned Beecher, Hillary Behr, 
Chip Bollinger, Lucy Gatchell, 
Tiffany Grade, Dexter Harding, 
Lynne Hart, Ken Klapper, Susan 
Lee, Fay Melendy, Charlie Nims, 
Jane Rice, Bob Ridgely, Joe Scott, 
Win Shafer, and Tony Vazzano; 
and the “Bloom” team: Chris 

Clyne, Ingrid Albee, Lucy Gatch-
ell, John Cooley, Jane Rice, Tony 
Vazanno, Susan Lee, and Fay 
Melendy.
     One day collective observa-
tions on May 15, 2020, totaled 119 
birds and 69 blooms.  Data will 
be shared with eBird as part of a 
massive citizen science project to 
increase our knowledge of North 
American birds.
     If you would like a detailed 
listing of birds and blooms, please 
call or email Holly Heath at 603-
476-5666/hheath@loon.org.  You 
can support the event by sending 
a check to LPC or using the 

drop-down on the “Donate” tab 
on www.loon.org.  Your gift will 
help loons and provide funding 
for the Lakes Region Chapter of 
NH Audubon’s free winter talks 
held at The Loon Center.

Most-Ever Field Observers for 2020 Birdathon/Bloomathon

It’s not just loons that have a beef with eagles.  It appears this Eastern King-
bird (and Benjamin Franklin!) does as well!  Bald Eagle was among the many 
bird species counted during the Birdathon/Bloomathon.

“For my own part, I wish the bald eagle had not been chosen the 
representative of our country.  He is a bird of bad moral character. 

He does not get his living honestly.”
~ Benjamin Franklin

(Not necessarily endorsed by LPC!)   

Northern Nodding Trillium and 
Fringed Polygala were among the 
blooms counted during the Birda-
thon/Bloomathon. 

Jon W
inslow

 Photo

MARSH WREN
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As this newsletter goes to press, we anticipate re-opening The Loon Center to visitors on July 1st while 
following strict Covid-19 guidelines to ensure the safety of our visitors, staff, and volunteers.  In ad-

dition, we are offering curbside pickup for those who prefer more social distancing.  And our online store 
remains open for mail orders.  We greatly appreciate your support during these trying times! 

Loon Center Visitors:
For your safety and ours, we ask that you please follow the guidelines outlined below.

	 •Please ring the doorbell for entry.
	 •Face masks are required for the duration of your visit.
	 •Please maintain a six-foot distance from others.
	 •Number of visitors in the building will be limited to six.
	 •Loon Center restrooms are closed.  A portable toilet is available at the trail head.
	 •If you have any Covid-19 symptoms or have been in contact with someone with Covid-19, we 		
	   ask that you please visit another day based on CDC guidelines.

Curbside Pickup:
In order to safely and efficiently process your orders, we ask that you please keep in mind the following.

	 •Orders must be placed via our online store at loon.org/shop.   
	 •Select “Local Pickup” in your cart when you place your order.  
	 •Pickup times are Wednesday and Saturday from 1pm-5pm or by appointment.  
	 •To request a pickup time outside of the normal hours, please make note of your request in the 		
	   “Order Notes” section during checkout.  A staff member will confirm your time.
	 •Please allow 24 hours for order processing.  
	 •When you arrive to pick up your order, please call The Loon Center at 603-476-5666 and say you 		
	   are there to pick up your order.  A member of the shop staff will bring it out to your car.

The Loon’s Feather Gift Shop
Selling “all things LOON” and MORE!!!

ONLINE TEASER!
As we all do our best to practice social distancing, we’re looking for more FUN activities to do at 
home as a family.  A PUZZLE is the quintessential summer acitivity, and we have some GREAT ones 
to choose from!    		

Common Loons
1000 pieces; 20x27 inches

Wildlife of New England
1000 pieces; 20x27 inches

Kids’ New Hampshire
“Live Free or Die” 

100 pieces; 24x36 inches

All puzzles are $17.95 each, plus $8.95 shipping and handling. 
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Remote Summer Nature Talks via YouTube: Thursdays at 7:00pm, July 9 - August 20 
Please see page 22 of this newsletter for a full description of this summer’s lineup, as well as direc-
tions on how to access the talks and submit questions on YouTube.

Annual Loon Census: Saturday, July 18, 8am - 9am
Our one-hour, state-wide count of loons on New Hampshire lakes and ponds is a go for this year!  
Please see census form on page 23 for instructions.  Contact volunteers@loon.org with questions.

LPC Annual Meeting: Thursday, August 20, 6:30pm
The Annual Meeting will take place at 6:30pm via Zoom.  Please use the following link for access to 
the meeting: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82448830429.  The meeting will be immediately followed 
by the End of Season Report (the last of the Summer Nature Talks) broadcast on YouTube (youtube.
com/looncenter) at 7:00pm.  We hope you can join us!

SUMMER BULLETIN BOARD

Distance shopping on amazon.com? 
Pick the Loon Preservation Committee 

from Amazon’s list of participating chari-
ties, and they will donate a portion of the 
purchase price to LPC! 

We were saddened to cancel our much anticipated Summer Extravaganza this year, as 
well as the Annual Loon Festival and Carl Johnson Memorial Golf Tournament, due to 

the Covid-19 pandemic.  We will miss the camaraderie with members, volunteers, and friends 
that these events engender.  But we are hopeful that circumstances will be different next year, 
and we look forward to resuming these events with great gusto!  In the meanwhile, please 
stay connected through our many social-media outlets: Facebook (@Loon Preservation Com-
mittee), twitter (@lpc_NH), instagram (@loonpreservationcommittee), and YouTube (@Loon 
Preservation Committee).

“Happy trails to you, 
until we meet again.

Happy trails to you, 
keep smilin' until then...”

~Roy Rogers

We apologize if you receive your newsletter after some of the dates for Nature Talks 
and the Loon Census have passed.  Mail delivery is tracking more slowly due to the 

pandemic. Please check our website for updates regarding our Covid-19 responses.  We 
thank you for your patience during these extraordinary times and look forward to working 
with you as we continue our work protecting New Hampshire's loons!



July 9		 Rick Libby—A New Hampshire Wildlife Safari
Rick Libby has spent over forty years photographing wildlife around New England.  His philosophy is simple – respect 
the wildlife in their natural settings and capture them as if no humans were there.  Join him on a journey through the 
wilds of New England and meet the wildlife that call these areas home.

July 16	 Mark Pokras,Tufts University—Common Loons: Past, Present, and Future 
Today we consider that common loons (Gavia immer) embody everything in nature that is wild, free, mysterious and 
beautiful. But people did not always feel this way about loons. In this presentation Dr. Pokras will discuss the history of 
human/loon interactions, scientific research, the origins of the modern loon conservation movement, what's going on 
today, and challenges for the future. 

July 23	 Angie Wilson Krysiak—Amazing Amphibians (Live Frogs)
How much do you know about the incredible world of amphibians?  Angie Wilson Krysiak of NH Audubon will intro-
duce us to the fascinating life cycles of New Hampshire’s native frogs, as well as how to identify them by sight and 
sound. Find out how you can help with citizen science on amphibian migration nights, and meet some live frogs up 
close.  
	
July 30	 Bill Gassman—Loon Nest Cam: Through the Lens
The Loon Preservation Committee Live Loon Nest Cam is now in its seventh season.  It has come a long way in that 
time and now has seen viewers from all fifty states and 201 countries.  Bill Gassman, LPC’s volunteer Loon Cam Op-
erator and Guru, has been a large part of this success.  Join him for some behind the scenes information about how 
the camera works and the logistics of getting it up and running, as well as some fascinating footage!

August 6	 Chris Martin—Peregrine Falcon Recovery in New Hampshire 
This program reviews decades of effort to restore Peregrine Falcons in New Hampshire and describes management 
and partnerships that have helped these aerial predators. Chris Martin has been a raptor biologist for NH Audubon for 
more than 28 years. His work focuses on recovery of the state’s endangered and threatened raptors in close collabo-
ration with NH Fish & Game. He recruits, trains, and supervises an enthusiastic corps of NH Audubon volunteer field 
observers who monitor these species all across the state. 

August 13	 Iain MacLeod—Canaries in the Coalmine: Bird Population Declines in 
		  New Hampshire
A recent paper published in the journal Science highlighted a 29% net loss in bird populations in North America since 
1970. Iain MacLeod, Executive Director of the Squam Lakes Natural Science Center, will discuss population trends 
in New Hampshire that show a similar decline. Many familiar songbirds are vanishing – towhees, thrashers, wood 
thrushes, white-throated sparrows while others like raven, wild turkey and pileated woodpecker are increasing. What is 
behind these population changes, and are there ways to mitigate or reverse the trend?

August 20	 John Rockwood & Harry Vogel—End of  Season Report	
Wildlife photographer, John Rockwood, will share photos and video of local loon families from two southern New 
Hampshire lakes, from arrival through August. LPC Senior Biologist/Executive Director, Harry Vogel, will present trends 
in New Hampshire’s loon population and preliminary statistics on how loons fared in New Hampshire this year.

Please access our nature talks online at youtube.com/looncenter.  Streams will be posted 10-15 minutes be-
fore the 7pm talk start time.  The stream chat will be open for questions related to the talk.  Please log into 
your YouTube account if you would like to ask a question during the talk.  For additional information, please 
email info@loon.org or call 603-476-5666.

Summer 2020 Nature Talk Series
—via YouTube—



New Hampshire Loon Census 
Saturday, 18 July 2020

8:00 AM - 9:00 AM

Lake: ___________________________________ Town: ____________________________

Observer(s): ________________________________________________________________  

Telephone:___________________________________ E-mail:________________________

Address: ___________________________________________________________________

___________________________________________________________________________

Total number of people in party: _______________

Observations:

Time # Adults # Chicks # Immatures *Location/Direction

Example 8:17 1 AD Flew in from east

1.

2.

3.

4.

TOTALS

Please note any bald eagle sightings during this hour & the loons’ response (i.e. vocalizations):

_________________________________________________________________________________________

 (1) Record only the FIRST sighting of each loon or group, then be sure to total the number of loons observed on the 
appropriate line. Note the direction in which the loons move or fly.

(2) If possible, please attach a sketch/map of census area and the location of any loons you observe.

(3)  It is CRITICAL that observations continue for the ENTIRE HOUR.

(4) Remember, a report of zero is just as biologically important as a report of 10 loons.

(3) Your sightings from throughout the summer are also valuable.  Please comment on loon activity observed at other times 
on the reverse of this page.

CENSUS FORMS MUST BE RECEIVED BY JULY 31 TO BE INCLUDED IN THE FINAL TALLY.

Please return this form to the LPC: PO Box 604, Moultonborough, NH 03254, 
or you can fax it 603-476-5497 or email it to volunteers@loon.org. 

If you were part of a coordinated census effort on a larger lake, please send this form to 
your coordinator so they can send the forms in all together.

Save paper and send us your sightings on-line! You can submit this form at www.loon.org/census.php
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